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Welcome to Term Two 
Hello all and welcome back to school for Term Two. I would also like to welcome 
the new families that started with us last week. It is great to see almost all students 
wearing full school uniform. With the onset of cold weather, it is important that 
parents ensure that students have warm uniform items to wear. All uniform items 
can be purchased locally at ‘Billy and Me’. Please remember that students are 
permitted to wear any items of clothing under their uniform - on the condition 

that it is not visible.   To help you identify our uniform all items (expect the tartan 
skirt and summer dress) are logoed.  This means, if it is not logoed – it is not 

uniform. If you are having problems purchasing uniform due to genuine financial 
difficulties, please contact me at the College to confidentially discuss your 
situation. 

Mental Wellbeing Week 
All our students were involved in Mental Wellbeing activities last week. This is a 
joint venture between the MFNC, Alpine Health, NESAY, Alpine Shire and local 
school.  Our Year 5 to Year 12 
students attended sessions with 
Chelsea Frawley. Chelsea lost her 
father (Danny) in 2019, she then 
made a career move to the St Kilda 
Football Club to help bring a focus 
on mental health. Our Primary 
school students were engaged in 
classroom activities focussed on 
positive mental wellbeing, with the 
week cumulating in a whole day 
activity on Friday. Feedback 
received indicates that it was a great 
week. 

ANZAC Day  
Our school was again involved in the 
ANZAC Day ceremony conducted by 
the local RSL branch.  The respect and 
emotion shown by the very large crowd 
in attendance make you very proud to be 
a part of the Myrtleford Community. I 
would like to thank our school leaders 
for overcoming their nerves and 
representing our school. They 
looked fantastic in their uniform 
and school blazers.  
Well done to Taniska Sharma, 
George Milligan, Summer 
Caponecchia and Mikala Hackett. 
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ANZAC Service on Friday 26th at school 
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Snap shot of the Athletics Day. Full results and more 
photos to come in the next newsletter! 

College Athletics Day 
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CANTEEN NEWS 
 

In Term 2 the Canteen will be open 
 Thursday and Friday 

 
Students will need to bring food from home on the days the 

Canteen is closed. 
A new updated menu is coming soon! 
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Around the College ... 
PARENTS CLUB NEWS 
Parents Club upcoming activities and fundraisers: 
Mother's Day: students are making personalised gifts in art with Crafty. They will have brought home 
envelopes, please enclose $5 and return to the school office by Friday this week. Gifts will go home 
next week. 
Wood Raffle: tickets will be going home next week. Like last year, the trailer load of wood is being 
kindly donated by HVP. Tickets due back Wed 29th May and it will be drawn at Primary assembly on 
Friday 31st. 
Sausage sizzle: planned for Wed 29th May. Envelopes will go home closer to the day for primary. We 
would also like to invite the Secondary students to purchase on the day. We will be outside the library 
deck. 
Pie drive: forms will come home later in the term for this and collection day will be Thursday 27th 
June. 
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Mental Health Week Activities 

Year 1A 
Trees of Gratitude 

Prep/1 LS 
Tree of Gratitude 
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Mental Health Week Activities  

Prep L 
I am grateful... 
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Year 3O built a  

character strength 

chain as one of their 

Mental Health Week 

activities 

Mental Health Week Activities  

Year 2C 
Gratitude Tree 
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Late in Term 1, a number of students from Years 9-12 attended the Ovens 
and Mitta Volleyball Competition. Students competed in teams and although 
none of the teams made it to the finals, all students played well. 
Miss Schaefer 
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Paddy's Poultry Produce Visit! 
Students from Business Basics embarked on a fascinating journey to 
Paddy's Poultry Produce, witnessing how Paddy and his family run the 
poultry farm. Paddy is a young, non-verbal adult with autism who, with 
help from his parents, has created a business selling pasture-raised eggs 
from his free-ranging chickens. Students joined in and watched Paddy 
and his Dad collect eggs, care for the chickens and use a unique ma-
chine to sort the eggs. Paddy and Damien spoke to the students about 
why they started the business and gave us a great insight into the hard 
work it takes to run a farm.  
Thank you to the Beer family for having us. You can purchase Paddy's 
wonderful eggs locally at Dales Butcher in Myrtleford.  

Ms Royse 
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Healthy eating: How hard is it? 
Unit 1 Health and Human Development students have recently been 
learning about nutrition and the social, cultural and political factors that 
act as enablers or barriers to healthy eating. To contextualise their 
understanding of how hard it is for low-income families to eat healthily, 
the school gave each group $10 to purchase ingredients and cook a 
healthy meal to feed a family of four. 
Our four periods of class time in week one was spent walking to the 
supermarket, so that the students could locate and purchase their own 
ingredients, and preparing the meals in our school cooking room. 
Each group was able to create a meal that they enjoyed eating, although 
some struggled to afford a meal large enough for a family and others 
struggled to make healthy choices with the budget they had. 

Overall, the students enjoyed the experience and it opened their eyes 
to the reality of attempting to eat nutritious foods on a budget.  
Miss Schaefer 
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Year 12 Biology – Glowing bacteria 
Our Year 12 Biology have been busy studying DNA and in 
particular, the techniques that scientists can use to 
manipulate DNA.  
 
The class investigated recombinant DNA technology as a 
way of producing a Hepatitis C vaccine. By inserting the 
gene needed to make a protein found on the hHepatitis 
virus into E. coli, we could “grow” this protein in large 
amounts in order to produce our vaccine.  
 
The class very carefully worked through a complicated 
method to carry out the process. After incubating the 
plates for 3 days, we came back to great results! The 
bacteria that glows green under UV light is successfully 
producing the protein needed to make the vaccine!  

Year 9/10 STEM 
The STEM class has been building their knowledge of the muscular skeletal system in preparation for their next problem 
solving task. As part of this phase, students took part in a chicken wing dissection to better see the connection between 
muscles and bones. Chicken wings provide a great visual for the way in which tendons and ligaments connect muscles and 
bones.  
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Year 10 visit to GTAC and the University of Melbourne   
On Friday 22nd March, a group of biology-loving Year 10 students travelled to Melbourne 
after being invited to celebrate the annual “UniStem Day”. This is celebrated all over the 
world and is a day to explore the possibilities of and ethics involved in stem cell research.  
 
Our destination was the Gene Technology Access Centre (GTAC) in Parkville, conveniently 
located across the road from the University of Melbourne. We took advantage of this and 
wandered around the sprawling grounds of the university and grabbed some lunch from 
one of the cool cafes before our session at GTAC.  
 
With full tummies, we headed across the road to learn all about stem cell research. First of 
all, we heard about some of the interesting research being carried out across research 
facilities in Melbourne by professors, research scientists and university students. We then 

split into smaller groups, ate more yummy food and had a one on one 
chat with a scientist. We learnt about the pathways they took, the 
challenges they have faced and the cool things about their jobs. 
Finally, we went upstairs to the lab and made our way through 5 
different activities to learn about the ethics and applications of stem 
cell research.  

 
A big 
thankyou for the invite from GTAC and Meg 
Broz for 
accompanying 
us to Melbourne 
on the day.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Vlahandreas 
7-10 Science/STEM 
 



This week we got off to an 
early start for Global 
Intergenerational Practice 
Week. The Year 8s ran 
their regular 
Intergenerational 
Playgroup on Monday 
morning. We had three 
families and lots of 
residents join us. Before 
we got started the 
residents went for a walk 
with the physio and our 
students joined them.  
 

Cooper and Blake put on a quick Aussie rules football demonstration, much to the delight of the 
seniors. 
 
 
 

 

In the afternoon Year 7, who 
had undertaken a dance 
component in PE last term, 
headed down to the Lodge to 
demonstrate those skills. They 
performed to great enjoyment 

and cheering from the residents. Such a lot of fun and 
wonderful connections were had. 
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Congratulations A huge congratulations to the Bell family who are regular attenders at Intergenerational playgroup on a 
Monday. Luka (who is two) was very proud to share the fact he got married and his mummy and daddy too. Luka single 
handedly often runs playgroup  he is a real character and we certainly missed him while he was away on mum and dad’s 
honeymoon. I was pleased to be able to share some happy snaps of the big day. Well done Anna, Adrian, Luka and 
Ellouise. 
 
 
Rosemary Dax  
School Nurse, MP12 College 

Quote of the week: Intergenerational Practice is not only nice, but essential ! 
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              “Together we do better” 



 
 

Breakfast is back on…. 
Find us in the canteen on a Monday morning before school and at recess on Tuesday in the SLA for 

cheese toasties. All you need is a smile! 

 

Staff Blood Bank Donations and Lunch 

So not only do our wonderful staff spend time preparing for term during their holiday break,  some 
of them also rolled up their sleeve to donate blood. On Thursday April 11th  a few staff headed to 
Wangaratta to donate blood and have a social catch up afterwards for lunch.  
 
Thinking about donating blood? With three blood donations needed every minute, your blood 
really matters. Giving blood is such a rewarding thing to do and all it takes is a little of your time. Did 
you know that 1 in 3 people will need blood products in their lifetime but only 1 in 30 donate. Each 
donation can help up to three people.  
Our closest blood donor centre is Wangaratta. If you would like to donate or find out more 
information please call 13 14 95 or visit https://www.lifeblood.com.au/blood . 
 

Quote for the week: Be the reason behind someone’s smile. 

                                        Donate blood and make a difference. 
 

HEALTH CORNER...with School Nurse Rosemary Dax 

...Rosemary 
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https://www.lifeblood.com.au/blood
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The Fathering Project is an 
evidence-based organisation 
that aims to promote positive 

fathering behaviours and 
fathers’ engagement with their 

infants, preschool, primary 
school and adolescent-aged https://thefatheringproject.org/about-us/ 

Your child’s self-image or self-identity refers to their mental image 
of themselves, of who they are as individuals, socially 
and more globally. A sense of image or identity can be 
shaped by experiences, interactions with others, the 
local environment, and their own unique 
personality. Self-image has a lot to do with self-esteem 
because how your child see themselves is a big 
contributing factor to how they feel about themselves.   

For children and young people self-image is formed from internal questions such as – Who am 
I? Where do I fit in? What do others think of me? What influence do I have in my world? Who 
will I be as I grow up? Your children’s self-identity is continually formed and shaped changing 
based on their experiences as they develop.  

Supporting self-image: Young children  

To build a strong sense of image and identity, your child first has to feel they belong. They learn 
this through safe and secure relationships – first with their family and later with other caring 
adults and children. Relationships are the foundations for your child’s strong sense of self-
image. It is shaped by the ways that you and others respond to them.   

Tips for helping my child to develop a strong sense of identity  

• Tell your child they are loved and that you love them no matter what.   
• Value what is unique about your child. Let them know how special they are in their own 

way.   
• Pay attention to and listen to your child. This tells children they are important and valued 

and that it is safe to express feelings and opinions.   
• Encourage your child to make choices and have-a-go at things themselves (within 

appropriate limits). Support your child in their  efforts to be more independent with you to 
back up when needed.   

• Encourage play with others and mix in different social settings. Help them so 
develop social skills to fit in.   

 

Tips taken from the following website: 

https://thefatheringproject.org/fathering-channel/how

-fathers-play-an-important-role-in-their-childs-

education/ 

"I don't trust stairs...they're always up 
to something."  

Myrtleford P12 College is committed to the implementation of Child Safe Standards to promote the safety and 
wellbeing of all young people. 

Myrtleford P12 College acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we stand and pay our respect 

to the Elders both past, present and future. 

 

https://thefatheringproject.org/fathering-channel/how-fathers-play-an-important-role-in-their-childs-education/
https://thefatheringproject.org/fathering-channel/how-fathers-play-an-important-role-in-their-childs-education/
https://thefatheringproject.org/fathering-channel/how-fathers-play-an-important-role-in-their-childs-education/
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We have a busy time ahead in the library this term! Along with lots of new 
books, there are a few events coming up. 
National Simultaneous Storytime  is coming up on the 22nd May. This year on 
22nd May at 12pm, students nationwide  will be reading, listening and 
enjoying the book Bowerbird Blues by Aura Parker. Students will participate in 
a range of activities across the themes of the book. In anticipation of the event, 
I have constructed a replica bower for display in the library Students can 
contribute to the display, by adding small blue items that a bowerbird would likely 
collect to decorate his bower. I look forward to learning and sharing information 
about bowerbirds in the coming weeks. 

Library News... 

...Mrs Morgan 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and  Myrtleford P12 College 
is excited to be participating. The PRC application offers a range of exciting features 
including: 
• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 
• a modern user-friendly interface 
• rewarding students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 
• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or 

complete a book review 
The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of 
the importance of reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a 
personal challenge for children to read a set number of books by 6 September 2024. 
Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with 
their parents and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 
books. 
All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed 
by the Victorian Premier and former Premiers. 
 
Students in Years Prep-2 will aim to complete the Challenge during class time, but  
these students can  choose to also  add books read or shared at home to their 
personal challenge.  
Students in Years 3-10 can choose to join the challenge individually, adding books 
they have read in 2024, along with books shared with their teachers. These students 
need to let me know of their intention to join the challenge so that I can activate 
them, after which they can log in and start recording their books. 
Students in Prep-year 2 that wish to add books read at home will need to contact me 
by email to receive a log in. 
kathleen.morgan@education.vic.gov.au 
 
Pre school children from birth to five can also get involved and are encouraged to 
read 40 books with their parents and carers before 6 September 2024.  
 
To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and for more information 
about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: https://www.vic.gov.au/
premiers-reading-challenge   

BOOK FAIR 
This year’s Book Fair 
is tentatively booked 

for June 1st-3rd. 
The library will have 
a small pop up book 
shop for students, 
parents, families 

and friends to 
purchase books and 

stationary items. 
More details to 
come in future 

newsletters! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fpremiers-reading-challenge&data=05%7C02%7CKathleen.Morgan%40education.vic.gov.au%7C2e02ec31d60b400746e808dc5dc983cb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638488367279843
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fpremiers-reading-challenge&data=05%7C02%7CKathleen.Morgan%40education.vic.gov.au%7C2e02ec31d60b400746e808dc5dc983cb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638488367279843
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IN THE COMMUNITY 
Myrtleford and District  
Volleyball Association  

 
MDVA is at risk of folding in 2024 if we do not 
get volunteers to fill committee positions.  
 
All committee positions (President, Vice 
President, Treasurer, Secretary) are up for 
nomination. The competition will not run this year 
if we do not get people who are willing to step up 
and help out. 

Interested participants can email 

 myrtlefordvolleyball@gmail.com 

 
We also need more teams to register and 
encourage people to join 
our Facebook group 
"Myrtleford and District 
Volleyball Association" 
for updates. 
 
Kind regards, 
Keira Schaefer 
MDVA Secretary 

mailto:myrtlefordvolleyball@gmail.com
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In the Community... 



Page 20 Issue 5: 26th April 2024 

Sacramental Program Key Dates: 2024 Sacramental Program 
  

Sacrament of Reconciliation (Year 3 and above)            
Parent Information Evening             

Wednesday April 24th at 6.30pm in the St Mary's Primary School Year 3 Room. 
Reconciliation Liturgy                       

Tuesday May 21st at 6.30pm St Mary’s Church, Myrtleford 
  
  

Sacraments of Confirmation & Eucharist (Year 4 and above)               
Parent Information Evening:  

Tuesday 23rd of July at 6.30pm in the St Mary's Primary School Year 3 Room. 
Confirmation and Eucharist Masses 

Saturday September 14th at 6pm or Sunday September 15th at 9am, 
St Mary's Church, Myrtleford 

 
 For any queries, please contact Jo Bennett at jbennett@smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au 

In the Community... 

mailto:jbennett@smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au
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In the Community... 
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In the Community... 
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MYRTLEFORD  
 
 

OPEN: 7am TO 7pm Mon to Fri 
          8am to 7pm Sat & Sun 

myrtleford.myfoodworks.com.au 

91 Myrtle Street 
(03)57521575 
myrtleford@stores.foodworks.com.au 

67 Clyde St, 
Myrtleford 

Ph 57522459 
billyandme@outlook.com 

WE PROUDLY STOCK  THE 
FULL RANGE OF COLLEGE 

UNIFORM 

Our fortnightly newsletter is available for your 

enjoyment: 

• On the ClassDojo app available on Android and 

Apple devices. (Where you can also enjoy 

notifications about school related information) 

• On Compass (Where you can also enjoy 

notifications about school related information and 

parent forms) 

• On the College website at  http://

www.myrtlefordp12.vic.edu.au/  

• Via email (just let the office know and provide a 

valid email address) 

• By hard copy on request 

Our Sponsors…. Thank you for your ongoing support. 

http://www.myrtlefordp12.vic.edu.au/
http://www.myrtlefordp12.vic.edu.au/

